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Dear Mr. Chairman: 

This letter is in response to your letter of June 12, 2009, on the penalties assessed 
under section 6707A of the Internal Revenue Code. As I have stated before, I am 
concerned that because the current statute applies uniformly without exceptions and 
without regard to the amount of tax in question, some taxpayers are caught in a penalty 
regime that the legislation did not intend. 

While the Congress enacted the penalty in 2004, and as you note, with the intent of 
helping us detect and deter abusive tax shelter activity, many of the transactions now 
under examination involve tax benefits that are minor when compared to the statutory 
penalty amounts of $100,000 (for individuals) and $200,000 (for other taxpayers) per 
year. I am dismayed by the feedback that I have received from some of the most 
seasoned IRS examination professionals that this statutory provision, in certain cases, 
requires them to assess penalties that are way out of line with penalties for other similar 
cases of non-compliance. 

You noted that a bipartisan, bicameral commitment exists to enact legislation that will 
modify the law so that penalty amounts will be more in a line with the tax benefits 
resulting from the transaction. Because of this legislative effort, you asked me to 
suspend collection efforts in cases where the tax benefits resulting from the listed 
transactions are less than $100,000 for individuals and $200,000 for other taxpayers 
while the Congress acts to remedy this situation. 

Given your indication of a commitment to enact legislation to address this issue, and to 
provide the Congress that opportunity, we will not undertake any collection enforcement 
action through September 30, 2009, on cases where the annual tax benefit from the 
transaction is less than $100,000 for individuals or $200,000 for other taxpayers per 
year. Because the penalty determination is related to the underlying transaction, and 
we can only determine the amount of tax benefit through examination, we will continue 
our examination on these cases. This practice will allow us to identify cases meeting 
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the collection suspension threshold and will not delay the information gathering and 
review process. 

Finally, while this letter relates to certain taxpayers who were caught up in a penalty 
regime in a way that the legislation did not intend, the basic underlying premise of the 
statute applying severe penalties where taxpayers employ abusive tax shelters in an 
attempt to avoid paying tax remains sound and critically important to the IRS. 

I am sending a similar letter to your colleagues. I hope this information is responsive, 
and I would be happy to meet with you to further explore the issue. If you have 
questions, please contact me or have your staff contact Floyd Williams, Director, Office 
of Legislative Affairs at (202) 622-4725. 


